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2017 Board members 
Commodore: Guy Richards     Rear Commodore: John Harris     Vice Commodore: John Kalna 

Treasurer: Sheron Faulk     Secretary: Laura Gayfield     Newsletter: Philippe Girard 

Race: James Latour    Harbor: Scott Cesar     Grounds: David Sargent     Social: Summer Rice 

 

News                                                      
  

¶ Sad news: our friend and LCYC member Tony Pecorino passed away. See obituary p. 6. 

¶ The board met on 15 February 2017 and began discussing the 2017 budget. Among other things: 

¶ The board decided to roll over the funds earmarked in 2016 to renovate the wet slips. Scott Cesar will 

solicit bids from contractors. 

¶ The board decided to increase the amount of money earmarked for socials. 

¶ The club will again host the Texas 4000 on 9 June. Weôll have a reception for them that evening. The sailing 

lessons are tentatively scheduled for that week too (5-9 June). 

¶ This was the first board meeting of our newest board member Laura: see bio p. 5. 

¶ From Summer Rice: there will be a crawfish boil social on 22 April at 4. Members should contribute $10 per 

adult ($5 for 12 and under) to help defray the costs; the club will pay for the rest. To RSVP, contact Summer at 

summerrice514@yahoo.com. 

¶ Donôt forget to vote on 25 March (runoff on 29 April)! Plenty of local officials are on the ballot, including our 

next mayor. 

¶ Upcoming races include the Wednesday ñhotdogò series (starting 22 March) and the March Winds Regatta on 25 

March. See you on the water! Results of the last Winter Series race are p. 2. 

¶ The annual banquet took place on 9 February at Walk-Ons. The room was packed full! This was a time to give 

trophies to racers who did well in our various series (John Kalna and David Sargent, prominently); give out 

special board commendations to members who help out a lot (like Richard Doss); give out the Heinie award to 

the not-quite-there-yet sailor (yours truly); and give a special shout-out to Mary Unglaube and the rest of the ñhot 

dog gang.ò See photos p. 3. 

 

Schedule 
Sat. Feb 4  Winter Series Race 5 

Sat.  Feb 9  Awards Banquet at Walk-Ons (6 pm) 
Sun. March 12  Daylight saving begins 

Wed.  March 22  Series 1, Race 1 FIRST WED SERIES 

Sat.  March 25  March Winds Regatta LCYC work party 
Wed.  March 29  Series 1, Race 2 

Wed.  April 5  Series 1, Race 3 

Wed. April 12  Series 1, Race 4 
Sat. April 15  Flying Scot Cajun Country Champ - LAYC 

Sat. April 15  LAYC Crawfish Regatta - LAYC 

Wed.  April 19  Series 1, Race 5 
Sat.  April 22  Spring Social (crawfish boil) 

Wed.  April 26  Series 1, Race 6 

Sat.  April 29   Championship Regatta LCYC 
Wed. May 3  Series 2, Race 1 NEW SERIES BEGINS 

Sat. May 5  CYC Spring Regatta - CYC  

Wed.  May 10  Series 2, Race 2 
Sat.  May 13  Contraband Days Regatta - LCYC 

Wed.  May 17  Series 2, Race 3 

Wed.  May 24  Series 2, Race 4 
Sat.  May 27  Race to Prien Regatta, LCYC 

Wed.  May 31  Series 2, Race 5 

 
Skippers meeting for Wed. series @ 5:30; actual race at 6 pm on the water. Wed. night races will have hot dogs afterwards. BYOB 

Regattas and Winter Series are held on Saturdays with skipperôs meeting at 12:30 PM; actual race at 1 pm on the water. 
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Winter series race 5, 4 Feb. 

Pictures: Ken Abrahams, Hunter Thibodeaux 
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Banquet on 9 Feb. 2017 

Pictures: Philippe Girard . M eet our oldest and youngest members! 
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Have pictures you want to share? Email them to pg245091@hotmail.com  
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Introducing  our new board member: Laura Gayfield 
 

 

We have a new board member: Laura Gayfield. She took over Richard Dossôs slot as board secretary. 

Welcome aboard! 

 

In her own words: 

 

ñI am Laura Lee Gayfield. My husband is Steve. We have a son, Scott, who is a sophomore at Ohio 

State University. We are actually from Missouri. We moved here the end of 2015 after 15 years in 

Ohio. My husband's job is in Parks and Recreation. His job moved us to several places in Missouri 

and then to Ohio and now to Sulphur. I am an insurance underwriter and work remotely from home.  

 

My sailing days apparently started before I was born. My parents bought a Flying Junior 16 sailboat 

for racing in January; then I was born that July. They lived in Iowa at the time so sailing opportunities 

were limited until the weather was better. To this day, I can still fall asleep on a boat. I do remember 

several sailing outings growing up with my dad on the mainsail and me up front with the jib. Several 

years ago my father retired and handed the FJ down to me. He has moved up to larger sail boats and is 

back racing at the Lake of Ozarks in central Missouri. I am pretty much a novice at sailing and know 

just enough to be dangerous. Sailing lessons are in my near future.ò  

 

 

 

Wooden Boat Show April 21-23 in Franklin, LA  

 
From Roger Emile Stouff, Managing Editor, The St. Mary & Franklin Banner-Tribune 

www.stmarynow.com. (forwarded by Ken Abrahams) 

 

 

ñThe show is set for April 21-23, good food! There are no set hours...we'll start congregating after 

noon on Friday, and continue until noon or early afternoon Sunday. 

 

Please let me know if you're planning to attend, and how many persons in your party. Also, let me 

know if you prefer on-land display or in the water. Our new floating dock worked great last year 

 

We're in Franklin, off US 90 about 40 minutes east of Lafayette. Take the Franklin exit, La. 3211, to 

La. 182 and turn right. Go all the way town until you see the white lamp posts on the boulevard, then 

turn left on Adams Street. We're on the bayou side at the end.ò 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.stmarynow.com/
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In Memoriam: Tony Pecorino 
 

  
   From Richard Doss: Tony and I sailed and worked together many times.  He was the best crew you could ask for and 

ready to help when needed. 

   From Sheron Faulk: My amazing long-time friend, Tony Pecorino, died last night at his parentsô home. He had many 

LCYC friends and was much loved.  His family needs prayers and much help in mourning this sudden loss of their son. 
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For sail 
 

Want to sell a boat? Please send the information (including description, price, and contact info) to 

pg245091@hotmail.com 

 
Eric Rice: ноΩ /ƻƭǳƳōƛŀ мфтс ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ 
trailer for $500 call 794.1930 

 

Mistral Windsurfer usedð$700  

Call  Sheron at Ship to Shore 540-8646 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

From Tim MCarty: For sale, yellow 1976 

28ô Irwin. $1080 OBO.  337 515 7730 

 

 

 

 

 

 

callto:+1794.1930

